Subject: Proponent of Sub HB54

This is for Transportation Committee Meeting 2/27/2025.

Chair Patton, Vice Chair Schaffer, Ranking Member Antonio and members of the Ohio Senate Transportation Committee. I am asking for my neighbors of Waite Farms for you to Keep in the repeal language that is included in Sub HB54. This language will protect not just our community at Boston Road on the boarder of Strongsville and Brunswick but others in the state that might be impacted in the future. We live in a residential area and adding an exit ramp to our community will totally destroy the safety and security of our community for us and our children. The ability to move out of this area would also be greatly impacted as it will become a commercial area that families with small children will not want to live.

The traffic studies that have been completed have shown that this exit will not alleviate the issues the city of Strongsville is claiming it will correct. The manner the language was put in the previous bill was already shown to be unethical as shown by last years 30-1 repeal that was past in the Ohio Senate in the last General Assembly. If the bill would have been brought to a vote in the house it would have been repealed based off the feedback from the sub committee.

We are asking that you please keep this language and allow our community the piece of mind that our homes will remain safe, intact and hold the value expected when we built them.

Thank you,

Jeff Moulden